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WORSHIP AND  
PROGRAMS: 
 
Regular Events 
 
Worship and Sunday School:  
Sundays, 9:55AM 
 
Adult Bells: Sundays, 8:00AM 
 
Adult Choir: Wednesdays, 6:45PM 
         
Junior Ringers: Sundays, 11:15AM 
 
Youth Choir: Sundays, 11:15AM 
 
Bible Study: Wednesdays, 10AM  
 
Fiber Fellowship:  
      2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7PM 
                  
Quilt Guild: 3rd Tuesday, 1PM 
 
Wednesday Dinner: Wednesdays,  
            6PM 

Board Meetings 
 
Christian Ed: Jan. 7, 7PM 
 
Council: Jan. 16, 7PM  
 
Deacons: Jan. 2, 7PM  
 
Finance & Property: Jan. 9, 7PM 
 
Media/Tech: Jan. 9, 6:15PM 
            
Missions: Jan. 7, 7:00PM  
 
Music:  Jan. 12, 11:30PM 
 
OCC: Jan. 8, 11:30AM  
 
Vitality: Jan. 9, 7PM  

1350 Pleasant St., Brockton, MA 02301  ●  508-586-3022  ●   www.brocktonucc.org   ●   office@brocktonucc.org 

PASTOR’S PAGE 

Well here it is – my last Courier article after some 
150 such columns…. We will be celebrating    
together on January 5th, with worship and a  
luncheon together – I hope you will be there in 
body or spirit – or perhaps even both!  After the 
luncheon, weather permitting, a U Haul truck will 
be loaded at the parsonage and Fred and I will 
retire to our home in Waldoboro, Maine.  As many 
of you know, we bought the house four years ago 
to prepare for this day.  It is ten minutes from our 
grandchildren and their parents – and with Lillian and Eldon now 11 and 7, we 
are happy to be there before they are all grown up and have no time for  
grandparents.    
Some of you have asked if I will be visiting Christ Congregational Church, and 
the answer is pretty much “no”.  There might be a special celebration that 
would be an exception, but “retired” in minister-land means that we truly pass 
the torch, allowing the next person to fully have their turn.   
The Interim Minister interviews are still in process, so I have listed below some 
of the  “who to call if” information for the rest of this month:  
 
SNOW: In case of snowstorm, a decision will be made by 7 am (by Barry  

Shelley and Jeff Illsley) and listed on Channel 5 TV as well as at the   
website.  We DO cancel in a variety of circumstances (no power, cars 
being told to stay off the roads, blizzard conditions, too much snow to 
have the lot properly plowed in time….) so it is always best to check on 
Channel 5, the church Facebook page, or call ahead.  

 
PASTORAL NEEDS AND FUNERALS: In case of pastoral need (you are in 

the hospital, someone dies, you need emergency funds or a Market    
Basket food card, or you need to talk to a pastor) call Ann-Marie Illsley.  
Ann-Marie will either help you or refer you to one of our retired ministers.  
If you would like help from the Care Teams (such as a phone call, a visit, 
a meal, or a card), contact Ann-Marie Illsley.  

 
WORSHIP SCHEDULE: For January the preachers will be Rev. Katrina     

Clinton, Ann-Marie, and Jane MacIntyre.  Lay readers have been         
assigned.  If you would like to be on the lay reader list going forward, 
please tell Deana in the church office. 

 
BOOKS (Being the Church: Testimonies of Faith) are available for $5 through 

the church office or in coffee hour.   
 
Other needs?  Contact Deana in the church office (508)586-3022, Ann-Marie 
Illsley (508)577-2607, or Barry Shelley (857)210-3152.   
 
What else to say?  I will miss you all, but do want to focus on Fred’s cancer 
treatment.  The plan for this new cancer is chemo every other week.  For the 
next two months we’ll come down to Dana-Farber, but may move his infusions 
to Maine after that.  This was definitely not on our retirement list, but it is the 
work before us.  I will continue to pray for you and for the church, and I hope 
that you will continue to pray for me and for Fred.   
  With love and appreciation for your being the church, 

Rev. Patricia 

T
H

E
 C

O
U

R
IE

R
 



Christmas Pageant 2019 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION YOUTH NEWS 
Confirmation will be meeting this 
month on January 12th, 19th, and 
26th. Classes are between 11:40-
1pm.  Ann-Marie will continue to lead 
the classes and will be accompanied 
by members of the Board of Deacons 
and eventually the Interim Minister. 

The Senior and Junior Youth Groups 

gathered together for an after-Christmas 

party on December 29th.  It was quite the 

festive time, with lots of fellowship, 

games, and delicious pancakes!  We 

capped off the afternoon with a trip to LaSalette to see 

them turn on the lights. The fun will continue in the new 

year, stay tuned for more information about upcoming 

dates. 

Thank you to everyone who pitched in 

to help out with the Advent Workshop 

and the Christmas Pageant!  Thank 

you especially to our young folks who 

helped tell the familiar Christmas story 

in new ways. Our middle schoolers 

will begin the Neighboring Faiths   

program in the new year, in which 

they will explore other parts of Christianity and world 

religions. Sunday School will resume on January 5th 

and continue through the month. Hope to see you 

there! 



Notes from Murray 

What a blast of a month!  This month has flown by and has 
been amazing in so many ways!  The choirs and hand bells 
ensembles have all prepared very diligently for the Christmas 
Concert and it was splendid! Thank you to everyone who 
participated and learned music and attended rehearsals in 
order for this to be such a great event every year!    
The Adult Choir went caroling on Dec. 14th and had a grand time singing at Bay Pointe Rehabilitation 
Center (thank you, Lorraine Wilcox!) and Height's Crossing. It was fun to sing carols and to hear     
everyone singing along with us and having such a grand time.    
As we head into the new year, it is important to remember music and to use its amazing properties to 
buoy us up during the darkest weeks of the year. It can get dreary, but music can lift our spirits and fill 
us with joy even when things seem bleak. You could use the music you are thinking of right now, in 
order to prepare for our annual Talent Show in the spring!  The date and time will be announced soon, 
so brush off your instrument, dancing shoes, magic hat, or anything else that is fun!  We have had 
such a grand time seeing so many interesting acts!   
Thank you to Liz Vann who baked hand bell shaped cookies and took donations for them in order to 
buy much needed hand bell cases to keep our instruments in good shape for years and years to 
come!  Thank you to everyone who donated to the cause!  We raised enough for almost both         
cases. We could still use about $200 more to get us to our goal, but we are close.   
Happy New Year to all!  It has been such a great year of music at Christ Congregational Church.  God 
bless us, everyone!   
 
~Murray 

You are cordially invited 
To a Celebration of the ministries 

Of the Reverends Patricia and Fred Hayes 
On Epiphany Sunday, January 5, 2020 

 
This will be RP’s and Fred’s final Sunday with us after 14 

years of faithful service. 
 
* We begin with a special worship service with RP’s farewell      
sermon and Communion. 
* Expect surprises and presentations during worship and also 
during  the buffet luncheon to follow in Fellowship Hall.   
* A festooned basket will gladly receive your cards and notes. 
* Deacon Jeff Illsley is receiving monetary contributions for 
the Thank  You gift to be presented to RP and Fred. 
* RP is looking forward to a dessert table with all her favorites. 
Can  you bake or make a special yummy dessert? 
 

Come join the Celebration on Sunday, January 5th! 



ORGAN COMPLETION COMMITTEE 

In Memoriam 
Gifts have been made to The Organ Fund in memory of the  following persons: 

Lillian Anglim 
Geoffrey Newton Berry 

Nancy Fisher 
Kevin Frison 

Carol Louise (Kellie) Garner 
Norman Goward 
John Hathaway 

Warren Ladd 
Carl Landerholm 

Betty Lawson 
Marilyn Legge 
Dale McCarter 

Christopher Anthony Munschy 
Harry Quimby 

Earl Louis Russell 
Regina Satrape 
Shawn Stuart 

Barbara P. (Wynot) Walker 
Rev. Edward A. “Ted” Walker 



Wishing all the best on 
your birthdays 

Louise Duhamel, Nelda 
Hayes, Shirley Bamford, 
Mark P. Deyoe, Rev. Rollin 
Johnson, Jessica Gross,  
Isabella Morales, Larry 
Jones, Christopher Williams, 
Marilyn Fairbanks, David 
Wilcox, Geneva Prince, 

Lindsay Kennedy, Rebecca Lacourse, Lelah     
Dickerson-Sinclair, Sandra Hill, Tim MacIntyre,  
Malikai Swisher Rosa, Mark W. Deyoe, Kristine 
Blanchard, Amy Brooks, Eva Lomba, Ethan        
Harrigan, Thomas Jones, Bill McCarthy  

(listed in order of day of month from 1 to 30) 

BAPTISM 
Ramsey William Fraser 

December 8, 2019 
born August 29, 2019 

to 
Jennifer Lee & Corey Alan 

Fraser 

 

We pray for the families of Clifford 
“Skip” Davis, Edward Francis, Frank 
DePaola, Henry White III and Nancy 
Davis who have passed recently. May 
they rest in peace.  

 

If your own cupboard is bare, 
please remember you are        
ALWAYS welcome to help    
yourself to the food pantry. We 
also take donations. Thank you 
for helping one another. 

SERRV table will be open   
Sunday, January 12th. 

Birthday’s 

             12/17/2019 
Dear Friends, Family & Church,  
Thank you so much for welcoming me back to 
share and give the serman a few weeks ago.  
The warmth, Love and donations were all so      
generous and created a Crown Jewel experience; 
One I’m grateful for and feel I’ll never forget. That 
Sunday, the day’s & nights leading up, and the 
change I feel collectively made and make that time 
and experience Invaluable, and I am so Grateful for 
it and you All.  
For most Days & Nights I live in a bubble. I have no 
in-person lead to follow, and sometimes no      
physically present team. And so feedback of any 
kind is rare, wanted and of course, critical. I tend to 
keep my time and story to myself, choosing more 
often to progress on the mission and work, rather 
than share about the recipe - which home and 
church are foundational ingredients of. The        
congregation’s reaction - your reaction - made of 
love, support and pride, feels like it’s tightened the 
springs of my confidence’s and mission’s          
trampoline, and I can feel it already allowing me to 
see and hopefully jump to higher heights of what’s 
possible and which problems, that effect All of Us, 
we can solve.  
It’s not Renewed, better, it’s greater confidence that 
the world can be better and that we can take it 
there. That first week back after Thanksgiving, I 
worked past 7 am four different nights because I 
believe so strongly that what has been is not      
necessarily best or what will be, and because of 
you, your kindness and the opportunity you        
provided, I feel stronger, more validated, and right 
in following a path to help people.  
Thank you for that gift and all of the others. I’m 
grateful and honored to be of service.   

                                                                             
Thank You & Love, 
 
   Mackenzie (Kenzie) Copley 

Being the Church:              
Testimonies Of Faith 

 
Our church book is HERE!  

45 church members’ stories,  
paperback, $5.00  

 
Available for purchase or   

pick-up in the office! 



COMMON THREADS QUILT GUILD 
The quilt guild will meet Tuesday, Jan. 21

st
 from 1-3 pm. The holidays are over 

and it is back to work. 
There will be labels to sew on, quilts to layer and baste and squares to be   
arranged for a lap top quilt. 
Remember all those flannel squares we played with last time? Well, we are 
doing it again. 
Any questions call Nelda @ 508-238-6004 or Janet @ 508-583-0505. 

 

The Quilt Guild 

group gathers  

every holiday   

season for their 

annual  Christmas 

cookie swap. That 

might be a nice 

reason to join the 

group. They meet 

the third Tuesday 

of the month from     

1 - 3 pm. 

 

The craft ladies 

are welcomed 

over Lucille 

Berg’s house for 

their annual 

Christmas lunch. 

The craft group 

meets every 

Tuesday from 

9:30 - 11:30 am 

starting in June 

right up until the 

Harvest Fair. 



 

 

 

 

 

CCC HARVEST FAIR 

Fiber Fellowship & CRAFTS! 
Starting in the New Year on January 14

th
, we are going to 

add crafts to our group. You can bring a craft or see what 
we are working on.  

Meets the 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Tuesday 
From 7:00 - 9:00 PM 

All Welcome! The more the merrier! 

                     December 2019 
Thanks so much for helping my family 
with the clothing drive. It was incredible 
how you all put the teachings of Christ 
to work in such a positive and        
meaningful way. You are all a model of 
bringing the light of Jesus’ ministry and 
lessons to life in so many positive ways. 
Thank you for what you did and the 
ways you have restored our spirit and trust in God. My God  
continue to bless you and the members of the church. 
               (Anonymous) 

               December 2019 

Dear Christ Church, 

Please accept this donation in memory of my daughter Carol A. 
Szydlowski. 

Carol was a member of the church for many years. She sang in 
the choir, provided day care (for the infants during church ser-
vice) and created baskets for the Harvest Fair. She loved being 
a member and the friends she made provided her with much 
comfort and fellowship. 

It is fitting that I send this in December as her Birthday is       
December 17th. 

  Sincerely, 

   Januariusz (Jerry) Szydlowski 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcomed seven new members on  
December 22, 2019 

 
Abby Morales 

Hector Morales 
Dan Quesnel 

Emma Quesnel 
Sharon Quesnel 
Betsey Serjak 

Bill Serjak 

Shop AmazonSmile! 
AmazonSmile is a simple way for you to support your favorite charitable organization (Christ             
Congregational Church) every time you shop, at no cost to you. It’s easy! Simply visit 
smile.amazon.com, select Christ Congregational Church, Brockton, and shop! You’ll find the exact same 
low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added benefit 
that Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to the charitable organization of your choice.  

https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi


VITALITY VIBES 
 

The Vitality committee would like to Wish everyone 
A Very Happy & Healthy New Year! 

 
     Some exciting things coming up in the next few months so… 

Please mark your Calendar 
“Dine 7 @ 7” - Saturday, February 8, 2020 

“Leap Year Celebration”- 
Saturday, February 29, 2020 

@ 6:30pm -9pm 
“Scholarship/Camper-ship event”-                                

Saturday, April 25, 2020. 
More information to follow 

 
Watch for the sign up sheets. 

 
I would like to send a Heart felt Thank you to everyone that helped with the Luncheon for RP & Fred.  Thank 

you to all that set up, served, cleaned up &  brought or baked to help create such a fabulous Sweet-Dessert    ta-
ble. We are such a lucky church to have so many wonderful bakers! 

 
Lisa Landerholm 

Vitality Chair 

 

 

 

A 

Merton L. (Sonny) Alden, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Merton L. Alden 

Terrence L. Alden 

Aida Azoukou 

B 

George & Constance Bamford 

Horace W. Bamford 

L. Elsie Bamford 

Sandra Ellen Bamford 

Joseph Barbour 

Dick Bouthilette 

Alice & George Boyer 

Anne Brooks 

Richard & Leona Brooks 

C 

Amy & George Cahill 

Blanche Cavanaugh 

George Cavanaugh 

Joseph A. Clark 

Joseph D. Clark 

Russell Clark 

Clifford Cockshaw 

Bud Copeland 

Ryan Copeland 

John & Dorothy Copley 

D 

Mr. & Mrs. Howard W. Dalton 

Mr. & Mrs. Albert D. Daniels 

Clifford Davis 

Eric Davis 

Robert Day 

Stephen Degrechie 

Mr. Joseph Dodd 

Mrs. Mabel Dodd 

Peggy Dunford 

Shirley Dunford 

Daniel E. Dunklee Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel E. Dunklee 

Sr. 

E 

Harriet G. Eastman 

Sandra Engley 

Mrs. Florence Erickson 

Patricia Ewel 

F 

Allen & Connie Fisher 

Bernice Fisher 

Harold & Marjorie Fisher 

Jo Mary Samuelson Fisher 

John & Theresa Forest 

G 

Howard & Carolyn Gill 

H 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Haase 

Raymond & Dorothy Hall 

Constance Hallamore 

Harold H. Hallamore Jr. 

Francis & Alice Hathaway 

John C. Hathaway 

John & Euria Hefler  

Janet Higgins 

Fredericka Hixon 

Trent Hixon 

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin J. Holmquist 

Mr. Robert Holmquist 

George & Arleen Hutt 

I 

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur E. Illsley, Sr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur E. Illsley, Jr. 

J 

Aaron Johnson 

Bob Johnson 

Constance “Penny” Johnson 

K 

Frank & Elsie Kittredge 

L 

Carl W. Landerholm 

Emily Lawson 

Charles Liolios, Sr.  

Gail Loughlin 

Mr. & Mrs. Earle G. Lovell 

Mr. & Mrs. Earle W. Lovell 

Ronald & Charles Lovell 

M 

Walter & Flora Marlenga 

Robert & Patricia McCrone 

Mrs. Agnes “Nancy” McGunnigal 

Mr. Patrick McGunnigal 

McIntyre & Urban Loved Ones 

John Molander 

Margaret & Arthur Molander 

Mark Molander 

Rita & Arthur Molander 

Babe Moline 

P 

Kimberly Paananen 

Leo Paananen 

Joseph A. Prioli 

Q 

Ryan Daniel Quesnel 

R 

Ron Radau 

Doris Richmond 

S 

Faith Samuelson 

Cutty Samuelson 

Margaret A. Sheppard 

Richard Sheppard 

Terry Sheppard 

Vivian Sheppard 

Linda Siegrist 

Mr. Herbert S. Simmons 

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert J. Sinclair 

Robert E. Soncrant 

Ethyl Southworth 

Winslow & Doris Staples 

Scott & Jayne Stevens 

T 

James C. Thomas, Jr. 

W 

Beverly Wheaton 

Douglas & Doris Wilbur 

Clifton & Mabel Wilsey 

Y 

Mrs. Mildred Yecius 

Vernon Yingling 

Christmas 2019           

The Poinsettias and  

Memorial Donations are 

Given to the Glory of God 

and in Loving Memory of: 



The following people made a Missions Contribution instead of mailing out Christmas cards 

Christmas Wishes and a Happy New Year! From your family and friends! 
 

John Hagberg & Chris Madden 
Audrey Simmons  

Paula & Ken Stevens 
Ricky Soncrant 

Hector & Abby Morales 
Debbie & Richard Bowman & Audrey Jones 

Ruth Copeland  
Tim & Jane MacIntyre 

David & Lorraine Wilcox 
Eddie & Mary Poole 

David & Marilyn Fairbanks 
Matt & Jan Howard & Family 

George Manoogian 
Beth McIntyre 
Gini Hathaway 

Bob Cutting & Sharron MacMullen 
Karl & Sue Koza 

Barry, Brenda & Sofia Shelley-Wyss 
Shirley Bamford 

Don & Cindy Myers 
Barbara Moody 

Merry Christmas Thomas, Sheppo, Tamra, Samuel & Ben 
Ruth Ladd 

Lynne Mixner & Penny Ackley 
The Hefler Family 
David O. Stuart 

Getachew & Darlene Habteh-Yimer 
Diane Landerholm 
The Hixon Family 

The Dunklee Family 
The Illsley Family 

Alicia, Phoenix & Kailana Pelote 
 

Thank you all for your Generosity—Happy New Year from the Missions Committee 



A Note from the Moderator… 
We are likely to find that January 2020 will not an easy month for our congregation.  After having Rev. Patricia at 
the pastoral helm for 14 years, life at Christ Congregational Church will inevitably be different after we say farewell 
to her on January 5th.  Many of us will no doubt miss her—a lot—and feel a painful sense of loss.  Furthermore, for 
the rest of January we will be in a gap between her departure and the arrival of an interim. For a few weeks we will 
be “on our own” with regards to having a full-time senior pastor.  
 
I want to encourage us to encourage each other in various ways in the coming weeks: 
 1. It’s O.K. to grieve and to acknowledge to each other that we’re grieving.  Let’s be kind and empathetic to one 
     another. Let’s heal together. Being “on our own” without a full-time senior pastor for a few weeks might help 
     us begin to let go and to ready ourselves for the new era. 
 2. While Rev. Patricia’s departure will leave a temporary hole in our leadership, let’s remember that we still have 
     other, very capable staff who will not be leaving.  Let’s show our appreciation and respect for all they do and 
     provide our support for the extra load they may need to carry.   
 3. Let’s remember also that one of the strengths of our congregation is the breadth and depth of our highly       
     capable lay leadership. On one hand, let’s be understanding of the load we’ll all be carrying, most of us while 
     holding full-time jobs outside of our congregation. On the other hand, let’s trust our individual and collective 
     leadership capabilities.   
 4. With both staff and lay leaders let’s be patient when a few things inevitably fall through the cracks. 
 5. Let’s remember that we’ve been preparing for this transition for almost a year. While I have no delusions that 
     we are 100% ready, I do believe we’re in fairly good shape for moving forward. Let’s believe in ourselves.    
     We’ll get through this. 
 6. Finally, we’re a church. Let’s be the church, in all the ways our sign tells us. 
 
~Barry Shelley 

Pastoral Search Committee Update 
As we absorb the impact of bidding farewell to the Reverends Patricia and Fred 
Hayes, our Transition Team, Interim Pastoral Search and Pastoral Search       
Committees continue to be hard at work, readying our Congregation for the next 
steps.  
The Transition team is coordinating the input gathered from our All Church 
Retreat last Fall, and helping formulate an outline to be discussed at a Council Retreat in February. From this will 
come a Strategic Pathways proposal for implementing the priorities of our church. This proposal will be presented 
to the congregation for discussion and approval in the spring. 
The Interim Pastor Search Committee has been receiving and reviewing profiles, and will soon begin      
interviewing prospective Interim Minister candidates. We hope to have an interim begin their work by early        
February.    
The Pastoral Search Committee has been working on finalizing our Church Profile, getting it ready for 
presentation to the Conference. Once the profile is ready it will be available for ministers actively seeking a Settled 
Pastor position. At that point we will receive the profiles of interested parties for review, and our committee will 
begin the process of determining who will be the best fit for our Congregation.   
There will be a bulletin board set up in Fellowship Hall to help keep everyone up to date on the progress.  
     Prayerfully submitted-  
     Sue Koza  
     Pastoral Search Committee Co-Chair   

Many thanks for YOUR help with the Fellowship Hour Hospitality 
Teams! It has been a great way to expand our vision for the hospitality 
time after worship, our variety of treats and snacks in fellowship 
hour,  and to involve more people.  As always, if you are unavailable to 
help on one of your weeks, find a substitute if you can or contact    
Lorraine Wilcox, our Fellowship Hour Maven.   



Team 1 – Sept 15, Dec 15, Mar 15, Jun 28 
Leader: David Wilcox  617-590-1878 
The Sheppard Lombas 508-824-0313 
sheppardlomba@msn.com 
(Andrea, Jacinte (Jessie), Eva, Sadie) 
The Mitchells 774-240-0928 
Imakepix1@gmail.com 
(Adam, Heather, Bradley) 
Judy Reel  774-225-1984 
 
Team 2 – Sept 22, Dec 22, Mar 22, July 5 
Leader: Joyce Carroll 508-965-2469-  kidden@comcast.net 
Layne & Sierra Moline 781-843-9259 
nukefam@beld.net 
The Morales Family 508-271-5605 
Abbymorale4217@gmail.com 
(Abby, Adam, Isabella) 
Shelley-Wyss Family 857-210-3152 
barrygshelley@gmail.com 
(Barry, Brenda, Sofia) 
 
Team 3 – Sept 29, Dec 29, Mar 29, July 12 
Leader: Beth Eaton 508-930-7486-  betheaton1946@gmail.com 
Janet Eckstrom 508-583-0505 
Swordfish627@comcast.net 
The Creedon Family 774-406-7737 
janiscreedon@gmail.com 
(Janis, Seth, Cecilia, Luke) 
The Sparling Family 508-807-0076 
lbelvery@msn.com 
(Lisa, Jay, Sarah) 
 
Team 4 – Oct 6, Jan 5, Ap 5, July 19 
Leader: Audrey Jones (Deb’s phone 508-410-3476)               
deb@act-cpa.com 
The Bowman Family (as above) 
(Deb and Richard) 
The Hixon Family 774-218-9361 
Traceyhix71@gmail.com 
(Tracey, Troy, Hayley) 
Nancy Simonis 508-615-5797 
nsimonis@comcast.net 
 
Team 5 - Oct 13, Jan 12, Ap 12, July 26 
Leader: Loren Stott 978-549-0080  loren.stott@gmail.com 
Jean Boutwell 781-857-2150 jeanieb2@verizon.net 
Donna Costa 508-238-2908 
Quincyshores@gmail.com 
Ruth Ladd  508-584-5475 
Barbara Moody 508-728-3896 
moodytwos@gmail.com 
 
Team 6 – Oct 20, Jan 19, Ap 19, Aug 2 
Leader: Chris Madden  774-274-0522 cjmadden@comcast.net 
John Hagberg (as above) 
Doug Anderson  617-471-2468 
douginmass@gmail.com 
Katrina Clinton & Doe Fisher 508-226-5850    kcjoyf@aol.com 
Stephen Shaw & Gary Lyon shawlyon69@gmail.com 
 
Team 7 – Oct 27, Jan 26, Ap 26, Aug 9 
Leader: Keith Allen 781-986-4433 keith519@aol.com 
Shirley Bamford 508-588-5697 
Grambam71@comcast.net 
Judy Copley 508-238-0797 (copley521@gmail.com 
Jan and Matt Howard 781-826-6807 
Howard.matthew@comcast.net 
The Swisher Rosas 857-212-6789 
eswisherrosa@yahoo.com (Emily, Adriano, plus 4) 
Shirley Strangis 508-649-8963 
 
 

Team 8 – Nov 3, Feb 2, May 3, Aug 16 
Leader: Kelly Deyoe 508-916-1988 kdeyoe84@yahoo.com 
Denise Cahill 508-586-1254 
thedustyboots@yahoo.com 
The Kaptimers 508-468-0834 
Hgkaptimer@gmail.com 
(Getachew, Henok, Lauren, Jayce) 
The Camaras 508-638-1557 
helencamara@comcast.net 
(Helen, Mike, Connor) 
 
Team 9 – Nov 10 Feb 9 May 10, Aug 23 
Leader: Luane Rich 508-951-7349 luanarich@comcast.net 
Sue and Karl Koza   508-613-6574 
sjgoodale@comcast.net 
Bill & Luanne Cockshaw 401-347-6511 
Bill.cockshaw@gmail.com 
Tim & Jane MacIntyre 774-719-2167 
jcmacintyre@gmail.com 
Carol Bradford 508-946-5478 
Carol7bradford@hotmail.com 
 
Team 10 – Nov 17, Feb 16, May 31, Aug 30 
Leader: Lorraine Wilcox 508-587-9310 
Darmok2@comcast.net 
Holly Matisis 781-264-1507 hollymatisis17@yahoo.com 
Beth McIntyre 508-930-9789 
mbethmc@comcast.net 
David Wilcox (as above) 
Cara Devito 860-949-7084 
Dancinstar325@yahoo.com 
 
Team 11 – Nov 24, Feb23, Jun7, Sep 6 
Leader: Tricia Gross 508-942-5790 tricia072@yahoo.com 
Jessica and Pat (as above) 
The Cords 774-444-5226 
Kacords425@gmail.com 
Young-Fergusons 508-517-3788 
michellebrian@comcast.net 
Gini Hathaway 781-344-1257 
ginihathaway@gmail.com 
 
Team 12 – Dec 1, Mar 1, Jun 14 Sep 13 
Leader: Lisa Landerholm 508-631-1291 landerholm64@gmail.com 
Darlene Gilson 508-942-6188 darlenegilson1959@gmail.com 
Nelda Hayes 508-238-6004 
Village83@comcast.net 
Sandra Hill 508-238-6081 
s.hill42@me.com 
The Larsons 508-207-0071 
Leigh-ann@elevate.counseling.com 
(Leigh-ann, Leo, Jilliann) 
Diane Landerholm 508-587-9513 
ladydippl@comcast.net 
 
Team 13 – Dec 8, Mar8 Jun21 Sept 20 
Leader: Deana Colby 508-857-2122 
office@brocktonucc.org 
Glenn Carey  508-586-0301 
Glennc1213@yahoo.com 
George Manoogian 508-583-2579 
georgemanoogian@yahoo.com 
Paula & Bob Gair 781-948-8480 
Rga652@verizon.net 
Bob Cutting&Sharron MacMullen 
508-828-5835 bcutting@verizon.net 
Dot Quimby  508-954-1834 
dottiemq@gmail.com 
The Colby family 

Fellowship Hospitality Teams 



CONTACT US 

 
CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UCC 
1350 Pleasant St.,  
Brockton, MA 02301-2840 
 

Tel: 508-586-3022  

Fax: 508-583-7156 

Web: brocktonucc.org  

Email: office@brocktonucc.org 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday thru Thursday:  
9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday Worship Time:9:55 a.m. 

 

Christ Congregational Church, UCC 

1350 Pleasant St. 

Brockton, MA 02301-2840 

FROM THE MISSIONS COMMITTEE...  
Thank you the so many that donated over $250 to the Mission Card Tree.  
We all know the great need this time of year and Christ Church is proud to be one of 
the spokes in the wheel of giving to those that need it most.  
The tree that was downstairs gathered many socks, gloves, hats and scarfs for the 
homeless. We will be part of the program that will help the homeless be just a bit 
warmer with the help of everyone that donated. The Mission Team thanks you!  
From the Mission Team 
~George Manoogian 


